C15 COMMUNICATION COUNCIL - April 25, 2023 CW (PM) - Report No. 17, Item 4

From: <u>Jacquelyn Gillis</u>
To: <u>Adelina Bellisario</u>

Subject: FW: [External] High-Rise on Queen Filomena Objection

Date: April-05-23 3:55:30 PM

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca < Clerks@vaughan.ca >

Sent: Tuesday, April 4, 2023 9:17 AM

To: Jacquelyn Gillis < Jacquelyn.Gillis@vaughan.ca>

Subject: FW: [External] High-Rise on Queen Filomena Objection

From: Matthew Shirvan

Sent: Tuesday, April 04, 2023 9:08 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] High-Rise on Queen Filomena Objection

Good Morning,

I'm writing to say that I'm not thrilled about the idea of a high-rise building in our residential area. And by "not thrilled," I mean "totally horrified."

I mean, sure, who doesn't love looking out their window and seeing a giant, faceless building looming over their home? It's like living in the shadow of the Death Star, but without the cool laser beams.

And let's not forget about the traffic. We could all use a little more gridlock in our lives, right? I don't know about you, but there's nothing quite like sitting in your car for hours on end, listening to the sweet sounds of honking horns and exhaust fumes.

Oh, and the environmental impact? Don't even get me started. Because nothing says "I care about the planet" like building a massive structure that will contribute to air pollution and greenhouse gas emissions.

But hey, who needs a peaceful neighborhood anyway? Who needs sunlight or a sense of community? Who needs property values that aren't in the toilet?

So go ahead, City Hall. Build that high-rise. Because nothing says "progress" like destroying everything that makes a community worth living in.

Sincerely,

Matthew Shirvan